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Many of us see the Barrett - Jackson auctions on 

TV or read about them in Sports Car Market.  

Others are at every auction, being part of the 

festivities and sitting in those front three rows 

with the free flowing alcohol.  Preferred seating  

is earned by being one of the best customers of 

Barrett - Jackson.  By participating in every B -J 

auction each year, and having many years of 

this history.  Park Place Ltd buys and sells 

many cars this way and our host for our Octo-

ber club 

meeting, 

Shannon 

Low, is a 

key part of the Park Place auction team.  Shannon shared a couple in-

sights on the car industry, but not until we held the business end of the 

NWARC club meeting.  

The meeting covered each 

of the normal items like 

Events, Treasury, Track, 

and Newsletter.  We 

talked about the upcom-

ing holiday party.  There 

are still efforts and plan-

ning that needs to happen 

before the announcement 

can be made.  The key is 
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Our Lame -Duck President leads his 
second to last club meeting.              

Photo by GoHyde  

Shannon was standing right there...  

Shannon talks with George Baumann .   



NWARC November 2013 newsletter page 2  

 

 

Park Place Tour Contôd... 

that many people are be-

hind that evening we all en-

joy and it will once again 

happené albeit with a few 

changes.  Without our mem-

bership chair there, we did-

nôt talk about the number of 

memberships that are expir-

ing, but that will just have 

to wait until another chance.   

Another key topic discussed 

was the upcoming club elec-

Aston Martin Lagonda  Photo by GoHyde  

Nice!  MB 300SL   Photo by GoHyde  

1957 Porsche 356  

The attendees gather during the meeting.  

The crowd enjoys pizza and conversation prior to the meeting.  Photo by GoHyde  

We were surrounded by car décor.  
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tions.  Gordy opened nominations for the differing positions.  The 

nominations will remain open until closed during the November 

meeting.  At this point Bill Gehring has been nominated for Presi-

dent, Ken Case for Vice President, and Ron Calkins for Treasurer.  

If you want to take your turn in a role, nowôs a great time to step 

up.  There 

is more info 

about the 

roles on 

page 9 of 

this newsletter.   

When Shannon got his chance, he had us tour the 

showrooms looking at the numerous cars ranging from 

Hot Rod style classics, to Porsche speedster recreations, 

to foreign sports cars.   

As we walked Shannon shared that as a SAAB dealer, 

theyôve sold all the new SAABs they had, but still have 

a huge parts inventory so if you need 

your Swedish car servicedé give 

them a chance.  He also shared a few 

stories about cars that sold or were 

purchased at auction.   Shannon also 

showed us the Alfa Spider they had 

for sale and talked about the Nikki 

Lauda Alfa Spider they sold recently.  

As the evening closed, all of us wan-

dered through the cars talking about 

details while admiring the high qual-

ity of everything they sell.  The nice 

evening ended after some pizza, 

good conversation, and wonderful 

cars.   

Hey Park Place and Shannoné  

Thanks for hosting us!  

Park Place Contôd... 

Shannon tells about the Spider on the sales floor.  

Showroom with a Cobra, Ferrari, Pantera, Lotus, BMW, and more.  

A beautiful blue Corvetteé       é  that is in process of being fully restored and built. 

A couple track ready Lotus on display.   Photo by GoHyde  

Photo by GoHyde  
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                                            Presidentôs Column                        By Merril Gordon  

Looking Back at Our Great Club  

 

Greetings Alfisti!  Elections are here, so show up and 

run for office or nominate & vote.  Our international 

executive - in -chief of the Iniezione editing will have 

something on the positions  (page 9) with most not 

requiring all that much time.  I know for me as il Pre-

sidenteô Iôve spent some time coordinating a few 

meetings, providing input to the board members, and 

writing this column.  It came with lots of prestige... 

lots and lots of that.  Iôve been able to call myself 

President for three years now!  What a boost to my 

self -esteem!  So, if anyone wants to be the top dog of 

the world (NW Alfa world anyway.  Editor ), this is 

your opportunity.  And donôt forget about the other 

club positions as well as volunteering for special 

events, itôs a good way to be involved and keep the 

club viable.  

 

I wonder how many club drives weôve had in the last 

three years?  Two of the big drives that have become 

a staple have been the Anti - football Drive on, or near 

New Yearôs Day and the three day İ Fast Lap in Sep-

tember.  I tell you I am amazed at the numbers of 

people and cars we get for the New Yearôs drive.  It 

really doesnôt make sense to me but I love the turn-

out.  Alfa heaters must be warm enough considering 

a few of those trips were quite cold.  And the ½ Fast 

Lap, from wine to windmills, all the nice roads in be-

tween, and even a trip to Canada this year.  While I 

missed that one, these are some of the best drives 

club members can enjoy.  Add in other runs like Ken 

and Louisa Caseôs August adventure and weôve had 

multiple opportunities for scenery soaking par excel-

lence.  

 

Iôm not sure if we can call this a real downer but our 

club membership has dropped substantially.  The first 

big series of drops was when we had to back away 

from so many of our track days.  Many of those mem-

bers didnôt own Alfas and were members due to IRS 

requirements.  When we had to drop the track days 

due to the lack of member 

support and volunteers those 

track only members left the 

club.  It was fun while it lasted 

and maybe weôll bring more 

track days back in the future, 

but that will require dedication 

from a new crop of volunteers.  

Weôll see how our new Gita eô 

Corsa evolves in the next few 

years; hopefully that event 

will become another one of 

our signature activities.  The 

remaining loss of members 

may be due to lack of new Alfa 

Romeo product, i.e. weôre essentially a vintage club 

these days with no new sheet metal to draw in new 

Alfisti blood.  Iôd say this though, much of the remain-

ing membership are active and participate.  That to 

me means a strong base and those still with us are 

enthusiastic about their cars (especially me), the fine 

people and the clubôs adventures. 

 

Let me write for just a moment about that organiza-

tion which is perennially healthy and an incredible 

consumer of wealth; no not a club or business, but 

our Internal Revenue Service.  The revision of rules 

governing nonprofits killed off vast numbers of small 

organizations and if it wasnôt for the knowledge, dedi-

cation, and extensive work of our club Treasurer Tho-

mas Jermann, we might have lost our exempt status 

as well.  For most members this was pretty much in-

visible, but for those in the know, Thomas was abso-

lutely key in keeping our non -profit status valid.  

Thanks again Thomas.  

 

And we have a Holiday Gala coming up right away.  

Hasnôt it been a wonderful end of year bash for our 

club?  Iôve always enjoyed them and appreciate the 

work by those whoôve put it on.  This year will be 

more casual and less extravagant what with the loss 

in track revenues, but our club was probably ready 

for some changes on that front as well.  Yes I know, 

details are slow in finalizing, but it will happen, just 

be ready to jump on the reservation list once the final 

details are set.  It will be a wonderful event and an-

other opportunity to rub shoulders with your equally 

high -class Alfisti membership.  

 

See you soon, hopefully with jazzing throttles and 

shiny paint,  

 

Merril Gordon  

NWARC President  
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SOVREN  (Society of Vintage 

Racing Enthusiasts)               

TBD  

AROO                                 

(Alfa Romeo Owners of Oregon)   

Ed Slavin  503 789 3282                    
eslavin@nic -mail.com  

FEN  (Fiat Enthusiasts NW)                                    

Gordy Hyde  425 241 9307  

MGCCNWC  (MG)                  

Ken Bottini  425 883 9615  

President   Merril Gordon    
(206) 290 4704                    
mgordon_gtv6@msn.com  

Vice President  Bill Gehring                       
(425) 822 4231                     
bjgehring2@msn.com  

Secretary  Gordy Hyde           
(425) 241 9307                       
gohyde@hotmail.com  

Treasurer   Thomas Jermann
(206) 276 3484  
tomjermann@hotmail.com  

Activities   Shannon Low    
(206) 715 9670                  
Shannonl@parkplaceltd.com  

Competition Co -Directors  
Mirko Freguia   (206) 795 0861  
Chris Benny     (206) 283 9065   

Membership                        
Paul & Kristy Affolter        
(206) 523 8534                   

phaffolter@gmail.com            
kristinaffolter@hotmail.com  

Iniezione Editor  Fred Russell  
editor@nwalfaclub.com  

Webmaster  Earl Krygier     
webmaster@nwalfaclub.com  

Technical Editor  Wes Ingram 
15613 ñCò Peterson Road       
Burlington, WA  98233         
(360) 707 5701  
wing@nwlink.com  

 

http://nwalfaclub.com  

www.aroc - usa.org  

www.alfabb.com  

Facebook:  NWARC  

 Board Members   

 Committee Directors   

 Club Liaisons  

The Iniezione is the monthly newsletter of the Northwest Alfa Romeo Club, a non -profit organization of Alfa Romeo en-

thusiasts. NWARC is a regional chapter of the national Alfa Romeo Owners Club (AROC). Chapter meetings are held the 
second Tuesday (Unless otherwise noted) of most months except December.   Membership dues are $63 per year, which 

includes subscriptions to either the digital and/or print versions of the Iniezione and the monthly national publication, Alfa 

Owner. For information about joining the club, contact the membership director listed in the right hand column.   Opinions 

expressed in the Iniezione are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect those of the club.  (The author may sim-

ply be nuts!)  Publication of articles describing technical procedures does not constitute an endorsement by the club, its 

officers, or AROC. It is the responsibility of the person performing any procedure to accept all consequences of his or her 
actions.  Wouldnôt it be nice if everyone would take personal responsibility? 

Commercial advertisements in the newsletter are a win!  During this tight economy, give your business added exposure 

while supporting the NWARC. Ad rates are:  5òx8ò $85/Qrtly  $200/Annu  4òx5ò $65/Qtrly  $170/Annu  2òx3.5ò 

$50/Qtrly  $120/Annu    E-mail a color tif, or pdf file (300 DPI) to  editor@nwalfaclub.com  

To subscribe to the digital newsletter:  Send an e -mail to  info - subscribe@nwalfaclub.com     ...then when the 

automated tool sends you an e -mail message, simply reply to the msg and youôre on the list. 

Just the Facts...   

Donôt be late to this meetingé             

this gathering will be busy with the quick 

elections, then a presentation from Scott 

Ingbretson, the marketing person behind 

the fantastic annual show in Monterey, 

CA... Concorso Italiano. This event has 

become the best Italian -only event in the 

nation and one of the best parts of the 

great Monterey Car Week each year. The 

talk may include info regarding the new 

changes coming to this great show, and a 

little behind the scenes detail as well.  

Angeloôs Ristorante  (Banquet Room) 

1830 130th Ave NE   Bellevue, WA 98005  

When:  6:30 PM ð9:30 PM  

November Club Meeting                              Nov 13th  


